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Project Description 
 

The effects of urban development on stream ecosystems have been well 
documented, and include increased pollution, loss of biodiversity, and altered 
ecosystem function. Increased understanding of the mechanisms resulting in 
degradation of urban streams is critical for the conservation of aquatic ecosystems 
vital to both humans and wildlife.  The overarching objective of this project is to 
expand our understanding of the influence of anthropogenic development in urban 
watersheds with an eye towards improving management. To achieve this, we 
examine the relative influence of watershed vs. local riparian land use on stream 
ecosystem function.  Specifically, we are interested in how reach scale riparian tree 
canopy impacts characteristics including stream primary production and 
macroinvertebrate communities, and how those impacts differ in watersheds that 
remain mostly forested compared to those that are heavily urbanized. 
 
Within this context, the goal of the WISE summer research project is to explore 
factors resulting in alteration of stream water chemistry and benthic 
macroinvertebrate communities.  This will involve a combination of potentially 
strenuous field work (stream water sampling, macroinvertebrate sampling) and lab 
work requiring great attention to detail (chemical analysis of water nutrient 
concentrations, macroinvertebrate identification).  The project will be carried out 
under the supervision of Jeremy Alberts, a graduate student in our research group. 
An organized, responsible, self-motivated individual with strong analytical skills and 
an interest in stream ecology and water chemistry will be good fit for this project.   
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